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CALENDAR FOR THE MONTH     Mon. 1st     Short Mat Bowling, Village Hall, 10 a.m. (and every Monday)   Mon. 1st  Cubs, Scout Hut, 6.30 p.m. – 8 p.m. (and every Monday)  Mon. 1st  Book Reading Group, tel. 371656  Mon.1st  Explorers, Scout Hut, 8.15 p.m. – 9.30 p.m. (and every Monday) 

 Wed. 3rd         9.30 a.m. service at St. Bartholomew’s (and every Wednesday) 
 Wed.3rd     Lunch Club, Village Hall, 1 p.m. (and every Wednesday)   Wed. 3rd      ‘Little Sheep’ (and every Wednesday in term-time), 10.15 a.m., St. Bartholomew’s  Wed. 3rd   Beavers, Scout Hut, 4.30 p.m. – 5.30 p.m. (and every Wednesday) 
 Thur.4th   Sing-along music group for babies and pre-schoolers, (and every Thursday in term time),  
  Village Hall, 10 a.m. 
 Fri. 5th    Scouts, Scout Hut, 7 p.m. – 8.30 p.m. (and every Friday) 
 Wed. 10rd    Parish Council Meeting, Village Hall, 6.15 p.m.  Thur. 11th  Senior Club, Village Hall, 2 p.m.   Thur. 11th  W.I., Village Hall, 7.45 p.m.  Fri. 12th  Quiz Night, British Legion, 8 p.m.  Sat. 13th  Dance (ballroom and sequence), British Legion, 8 p.m. – 11 p.m.  Tue. 16th  Yarnton-with-Begbroke History Society AGM, Yarnton Village Hall  Thur. 18th     Gardening Club, Village Hall, 7.45 p.m.  Fri. 19th  Annual Parish Meeting, Village Hall, 7 p.m.  Thur. 25th  Senior Club, Village Hall, 2 p.m.   Sat. 27th     Dance (ballroom and sequence), British Legion, 8 p.m. – 11 p.m.     

Advertising Rates One-eighth A4 page: £72 per year, or £8 per issue One-quarter A4 page: £117 per year, or £13 per issue One-half A4 page: £23 per issue Whole A4 page: £40 per issue Classified Ads: 5p per word.  Must include telephone number. Discounted rates for annual advertising require payment up front for the whole year. The Editorial Committee in no way accepts responsibility for services supplied by our advertisers. 
 

Distributed free of charge at the beginning of each month to every household in Yarnton Yarnton Village News is printed by Litho & Digital Impressions Ltd. Tel. 01993 868179/868705, email: ldioffice@btconnect.com  
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Editorial Committee:
 Mrs. Helen Anderson, 81 Spencer Avenue, OX5 1NQ, tel. 371656 - Secretary 

and Assistant Editor Mrs. Ruth Astall, 19 The Spears, OX5 1NS, tel. 372637 - Editor Frances Peck, tel. 374708 - Distribution Michael Westall, 1 Stocks Tree Close, OX5 1LU, tel. 373445 - Treasurer 
 

Have you looked at our website:  www.yarnton-village.org.uk? 



 
 

 

Copy Deadline for May Issue Material for inclusion in the May Newsletter should be received by midday on Friday 5th April. Copy should be e-mailed to: ruth@astall.com and helen.anderson4@ntlworld.com or delivered to Mrs. Ruth Astall, 19 The Spears, tel. 372637. The Editorial Committee reserves the right to cut, edit, or omit articles, or refuse advertisements for reasons of space limitation, suitability, etc. Their decision is final and no correspondence can be entered into. Copy date for the June issue is Friday 10th May. 
 
 
 
 
 
Neighbourhood Watch 
  
Scams reported in Yarnton include bogus reports from 
FEDEX regarding alleged parcel non-delivery. The notification by email appears to be genuine but is in fact bogus. Contact with the nearest FEDEX depot in Aylesbury confirms the existence of the scam. To authenticate any such failed delivery simply phone the Aylesbury depot on 0845 600 0068. Another current scam is notification of cash awards to Yarnton residents which have been received from 
INTERNATIONAL FINANCIAL TRANSFER BANK requesting bank details for transfer of awards. Neither of these is new, but can be persistent and possibly inviting. I would ask residents to pass to the police, Trading Standards or myself documented evidence of similar offers. Broadcasting of such offers will make residents more aware of the scams circulating. 
Little Book of Big Scams addresses the £73 billion a year cost to the British economy. The book can be obtained from Thames Valley Police or downloaded from their website.  
Theft of number plates has increased in the Kidlington and Yarnton areas. These are used in theft of fuel from garages without payment (Bilking). The theft of number plates often occurs at night from vehicle parked on the road. It is essential that such thefts are reported to the police as soon as possible. 
Station Field Industrial Estate Kidlington has been the site of a number of thefts from vehicles recently, including number plates and fuel. 
NON – EMERGENCY POLICE NUMBER IS 101. 
Fred Jones, tel. 373871 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

  



 
  

 
 

YARNTON GARDENING CLUB 
invites you to a 

GRAND PLANT SALE 
 

Saturday 11th May 2013 
Yarnton Village Hall, 11 a.m. 

 
Plants of many types and varieties including vegetables, shrubs, 

house plants, perennials, bedding, annuals, etc. 
 

Plus home-made cakes, produce and garden sundries 
 

Raffle.  Light refreshments. 
 

For further details tel. 375063 
   

 
 
Yarnton Gardening Club 
   Our speaker this month is Philip Aubury who will talk to us about ‘Lovely Lawns and Flower Meadows’.  Philip has 

had a long career in horticulture, first working in nurseries, 
then as a lecturer in Birmingham for Birmingham Parks 
Department.  For twenty years he was the Director of 
Birmingham Botanical Gardens.   Members who have been nurturing their Primula Auricula plants which were given out at the October 2012 meeting should remember to bring them along for judging. We meet in the Village Hall on Thursday 18th April at  7.45 p.m. New members are welcome, but you may come as a 
visitor for £2. 
Date for the diary: Our annual Plant Sale will be on Saturday 11th May in the Village Hall at 11 a.m.  This is always a good chance to stock your garden at reasonable prices. 
Ruth Astall

 
 

 
Cassington Nurseries  

Yarnton Road 
Cassington  

01865 882550 
 

April Offers  
Muli purpose compost 60L 3 for 

£10.00 
 

Bark Chipping 75L 3 for £12.99 
 
 

Pansies and primroses in flower  
 

Good range of trees and shrubs  



   
Bartholomew Players 

Present ‘Dangerous Corner’ by J. B. Priestley  They say that variety is the spice of life so, after the hilarious hospital farce performed last November, Bartholomew Players are going to present a period thriller from Wednesday 15th to Saturday 18th May. ‘Dangerous Corner’ by world-renowned playwright J.B.Priestley was first performed in 1932, yet it is still relevant to modern audiences since it deals with timeless human issues.  Interestingly, Priestley lived locally for a time in Church Hanborough, so is it possible that the idea for this, his first major play, was conceived here based on local characters? Come along and see for yourself! At their stylish country house Freda and Robert Caplan are hosting a dinner party for their colleagues and friends who are senior executives at a publishing company. The women are beautiful, the men confident and handsome and all are enjoying their successful lives. Then a cigarette box and an ill-considered remark set off a relentless series of revelations leading to other, more dangerous, secrets being painfully exposed.  When the truth spills out about the recent ‘suicide’ of Robert’s clever and reckless brother, the group’s perfect lives begin to crumble. As this happens the real cost of professional and social success becomes frighteningly plain. The cast of seven, which includes one new member along with many long-standing members, has very much enjoyed re-enacting the attitudes and behaviours of the 1930s era. Do come along and support Bartholomew Players in this production. 
Venue: Eynsham Village Hall, Back Lane, Eynsham, OX29 4QW 
Dates: Wed 15th, Thurs 16th, Fri 17th and Sat 18th May  
Doors open: 7.15 p.m., Performance: 7.45 p.m. 
Tickets: £8 (£7 concessions)  
Available: in advance from Denise Santilli, Publicity Officer, 07721 744020, dr@lhvineyard.wanadoo.co.uk, or on the door 
Website: www.bartholomewplayers.tk 
 
 

 
SUMMER IS COMING.. ARE YOU 

READY? 
 

 
 
ZUMBA every Wednesday,Yarnton Village Hall 6.30 pm. 

Pay as you go, lots of fun and great atmosphere. 
 

Come and join our PARTY CLASS! 
 

 
 

We also offer online home programmes, PT, 
small groups and 1:1; 

‘Get Moving’ programmes, Triathlon Coaching 
and Beach body workshops. 

 
We welcome everyone to our classes. 

www.janettecardyfitness.co.uk 
fb~ janette cardy fitness 

07831 255532. 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

I M H Gas Services 
Ltd   
Over 25 years Experience  
British Gas Approved 
 

 
 

 
yCentral Heating Maintenance  
 
yFull Heating Installations 
 
ySystemUpdates/Servicing/Landlord 
  Safety Checks 
 
yLPG Heating/Underfloor Heating 
 
 

 
Call Ian on 07765251175/01865 842245 

www.imhgasservices.co.uk

 

 185910 



Irresponsible Dog Owners 
 Yarnton Park is quite clearly signposted as being out of bound to dogs, so why are a few irresponsible owners allowing their animals to defecate in the park and the dog owners leaving the faeces on the ground? The park is used by a wide range of age groups, in particular youngsters who are susceptible to infection from the faeces. Lots of people work hard to provide a safe environment in the park, yet some couldn’t care less about the health and wellbeing of our young children or the appearance of the park. Failure by dog owners to pick up their dog mess is an offence punishable by a large fine. Regulations apply to us all, and we all have a responsibility to conform for the well being of our community. I would ask ALL dog owners not to take their animals into the park as it contravenes the regulations and likewise for ALL dog owners to pick up their dog faeces in any public place. It is good to see that 

in other areas of the district owners failing to comply 
are being fined for this offence. Quite frankly the irresponsible owners who allow this to happen don’t deserve to live in and benefit from what Yarnton has to offer its residents. I for one will do all possible to identify the offending owners and report them to the authorities. Its time irresponsible owners were ‘brought to heel’ as well as their dogs. I look forward to other residents’ support in this matter. 
Fred Jones, tel. 373871  
 

 

BURLEIGH FARM 
Traditional Farmhouse 

Bed and Breakfast Accommodation 
 

Contact Jane Cook – 01865 881352 
 

Burleigh Farm, Burleigh Road, Cassington, 
Oxfordshire, OX29 4DZ 

 
Visit 

www.oxfordcity.co.uk/accom/burleighfarm 
for more information 

 
 

 
 

QUIZ NIGHT 
YARNTON VILLAGE CLUB 

(BRITISH LEGION) 
FRIDAY  

12th April 2013 
 

Start Time: 8 p.m. 
 

Entrance : £1 per person 
 
  

 
HOLIDAY ARK LTD 

INSURED AND POLICE CHECKED DOG WALKING 
AND PET CARE SERVICES 

 
Dog walking and puppy visits - Rabbit and Guinea Pig 

Boarding using RSPCA 5ft and 6ft hutches - 
Hamster, gerbil and small bird boarding - Cat feeding 

and home care service - Pet taxi 
www.holidayark.co.uk 

T: 01865 842435, M: 07596109489 
Family run, based in Kidlington, and your pet and home 
will be cared for as if they were our own by trustworthy 

and caring pet lovers and owners. 
 
 

 



 
 
 

 

 
Professional Decorating Service 

City & Guilds qualified with over 35 years’ experience 
 

Large customer base in Yarnton, Begbroke, Cassington 
& Kidlington 

Many references available 
Family business 

Trustworthy & reliable 
Specialising in paper hanging 

Exteriors and Interiors undertaken 
*Free quotes given – No hidden extras *  

*10% discount senior citizens* 
 

Recent house move means new telephone number 
Contact 01865 423278 or 07790 742202 

(if unavailable please leave a message as you are important to us) 
 

We look forward to hearing from you and thank all of our 
previous customers and look forward to welcoming new 

 

How Sad  I am writing this on a dull morning, and I’m feeling really sad.  I will explain why. As you know, I regularly bike up the A44 to Bladon roundabout and back. Having done this so often, I know where special plants are, etc., and had been eagerly waiting for a wonderful clump of snowdrops to come up by the last house before Bladon roundabout. To my horror one day a huge tractor had been working along the hedgerow and driven right over them and crushed them.  A few days later a hedge between two fields had all been taken out and trees where kestrels used to sit had been cut down. 
WHY??? Then, to finish it all off – all the lovely fragrant blossom bushes and trees in the central reservation between Yarnton and Begbroke have been cut down. I was devastated – why did it have to happen? – so many wildlife habitats destroyed in such a short time. On a happier note – at least the skylark kept singing and cheered me up! During a recent stay in Norfolk I went to a wood FULL of aconites and snowdrops – a wonderful sight. Also, visiting the RSPB reserve on Otmoor I was lucky enough to hear and see a bittern – what an amazing sight and sound. It is a great place to have a walk and hear and see birds if you have a chance. Hopefully, in April, we will be cheered by hearing the cuckoo. 
Ellen Cocking  
  



 
 
 
 
 

AArree  yyoouu  aa  CCaarreerr??  
 

Often carers see themselves as someone who is simply 
looking after a loved one or friend. But if the person you care 

for couldn't cope without you and you don't get paid, then 
you are a 'carer' and you are entitled to support.  

Please find below details of the support available in your 
area: 

 
Yarnton Carers Coffee and Cake 

Meets: fourth Tuesday of each month 
Time:   10.30 a.m. – 12 noon 
Place:  Yarnton Nurseries Cafe, Sandy Lane, Yarnton. 
Meeting dates: April 23rd, May 28th, June 25th, July 23rd,  
Aug 27th, Sept 24th, Oct 22nd, Nov 26th  
 

For details please call Christine Stanbridge, 
Outreach Worker for Bicester, Kidlington and Yarnton 

 at Carers Oxfordshire on 07827 235 456  

 
 
 
Christian Aid Week 12th to 18th May 
 Every May during Christian Aid week a group from the church takes part in the Christian Aid Collection Week by taking a house-to-house collection in the village. Christian Aid works to bring an end to poverty around the world, tackling its root causes as well as its effects. It is amazing how, with just a few hours of time and effort, we can make a huge difference to the lives of some of the world’s poorest and most vulnerable people. Christian Aid Week raises over £12m, most of which comes from house-to-house collections. Last year the collection in Yarnton raised in excess of £2000. We are very grateful to all our regular collectors, but we do really need more volunteers if we are to cover the whole village, especially with all the new housing; the more helpers the less each one has to do. You can volunteer on your own or with a friend. If you can help, delivering or collecting envelopes, or preferably both, please contact John Appleton on 01865 460496, mobile 07770868235 or  email: john_appleton@ntlworld.com  or Caitlin Dimond, tel. 01865 378811 
 
  



Yarnton Parish Council 
 
Clerk: Lynne Whitley 
Office:  Village Hall, The Paddocks, Yarnton, OX5 1TE. Tel. 378476.  e-mail: clerk@phonecoop.coopThe Parish Office is open Mondays and Thursdays  
9 a.m. to 11 a.m.  If the Clerk is not available when you call, please leave a message on the answerphone and a response will be made as soon as possible. If the main door of the Village Hall is locked, please knock on the window by the post box at the left end of the Village Hall.  
Future Meeting dates: 10th April and 15th May in the Village Hall at 6.15 p.m., then every second Wednesday in the month. (Please note change of start time for 
meetings.) 
Meeting Minutes:  The minutes of all Parish Council Meetings are available on the village website once they are approved,  www.yarnton-village.org.uk  
Parish Council - contact numbers 
Parish Council Chairman Brian Newell. Tel: 842253 
Parish Council Vice-Chairman    Michael Gibbard.  Tel: 849435 
Parish Council Members: John Burford. Tel: 849750 Harry Carrier. Tel: 841733 Carol Green. Tel: 371355 Anna Isles. Tel: 372895  Fred Jones. Tel: 373871 The above-named were declared elected as Parish Councillors without a contest as from 5th May 2011 for a  

 four-year period. Michael Gibbard was declared elected as District Councillor as from 5th May 2011 for a four-year period. Co-opted Parish Councillor: 10th August 2011: Graham Thompson.  Tel:  461479 
Clerk and Responsible Financial Officer: Lynne Whitley. Tel: 378476 
District Councillors: Michael Gibbard. Tel: 849435 Trevor Stevens. Tel: 451800 
County Councillors: Maurice Billington. Tel: 842235 Michael Gibbard. Tel: 849435 
Yarnton Village Hall Bookings: Tel. 07948 722633 
Planning Applications: 12/01603/F. 198/200 Woodstock Road, erection of detached garage and dwelling. 13/00071/LB. 124 Cassington Road, Exeter Farm, external/internal subsidence remedial repair work. 
Planning Decisions: 12/01482/F. 50 and 52 Church Lane. Demolish two dwellings, erect one new dwelling.  Granted 6.2.13. 12/01757/F. 61 Merton Way, garage conversion, first floor extension to side, etc.    Granted 5.2.13. 

 
Hedges: The Parish Council has received several complaints about overgrown hedges in front of properties making it extremely difficult to walk on the path, especially with wheelchairs or pushchairs, often making it necessary to walk on the road. Residents are reminded that it is their responsibility to ensure that hedges/shrubs are cut back to the boundary of their property. 
Annual Parish Meeting – Yarnton Village Hall, Friday 19th April at 7 p.m. Martin Woodley MBE has agreed to speak at the APM on the subject of Trading Standards and Doorstep Crime. All residents of the Parish are welcome to attend. 
Dogs:  Recently the problem of dog mess and horse droppings on the bridlepath leading to the Burial Ground has increased greatly, causing great concern to people going to the Burial Ground, either to tend to graves or for the burial of a loved one. PLEASE, if you walk your dog down this path, can you make sure that you pick up any mess they make, to alleviate the problem. There is a dog bin situated at the end of the bridlepath, and dog waste bags are available if required free of charge from the Parish Office. Can you also please not let your dogs off the lead until you are past the Burial Ground. It has become apparent recently that a lot of people are ignoring the notice at the end of Church Lane about this. If the problem persists, the area will be monitored and fines imposed. The Parish Council is also getting an increasing number of reports of dog owners taking dogs into the park in Rutten Lane, despite notices at all entrances to the park saying that dogs are not allowed in the park.  
Tree Cutting: An incident has been reported to the Parish Council recently of a tree being cut down on land not belonging to the house owner.  Any trees outside of your boundary should not be cut without getting prior permission from the County Council. 
Parish Council Vacancy: Due to the resignation of a member of the Parish Council who has moved out of the area, there is now a vacancy for a Parish Councillor. If you are interested in the vacancy, please contact the Parish Clerk. 
Pavilion Loan: At the public meeting held on Thursday 7th March to discuss the proposed loan for a new Pavilion, the public wase asked to vote on the following: 1. That borrowing approval be sought from the Department for Communities and Local Government for a loan of up to £173,272 over a 10 year period. 2. That the precept be increased to meet the repayments due on the loan over a 10 year period. Of the 46 people present who were eligible to vote, 44 people voted Yes, 1 No, and 1 Abstention. This means that the Parish Council will now seek approval from the Department for Communities and Local Government for the loan from Cherwell District Council. 



Compostable Caddy Bin Liners: The caddy bin liners are still selling well and stocks at the Parish Office in the Village Hall will be maintained for collection on Mondays and Thursdays between 9 a.m. and 11 a.m., or will be delivered by arrangement if more convenient and not possible to collect.  The price is £3 (three pounds) per roll of 40 liners. Telephone 01865 378476.  
Welcome to Yarnton Booklets:  The booklet can be viewed on the website www.yarnton-village.org.uk and is available from the Parish Office at opening times, and also from the Post Office at Budgens Shop. 
Yarnton Care Committee:  The Care Committee was set up in 1974 to give help where needed to residents of Yarnton. Services provided focus predominantly on older residents and/or those less mobile. 
Chairman: Peter Luke, tel. 372932;  Secretary: Bernie Connors, tel. 372944; Treasurer: John Appleton, tel. 460496. 
Members: Jacqueline Carpenter, Judy Mitchell, Brenda Louch, Graham Thompson, Fred Jones. 
Services available: 
Surgery or Hospital Appointments. Transport is available for appointments where no other is available. A small charge is made for hospital visits. Contact Judy Mitchell, tel. 374104. 
Shopping Bus. A fortnightly minibus to Kidlington on a Tuesday morning 9.45 a.m. – 12.15 p.m. Door-to-door service with help to carry the shopping. Donation by each passenger of £1 per round trip. Contact Fred Jones, tel. 373871. 
Lunch Club. Every Wednesday in the Village Hall 12.30 p.m. – 2.30 p.m. A two-course meal with tea or coffee for just £3. Free transport available for people with limited mobility. A companionable meal in friendly atmosphere. Contact Brenda Louch, 
tel. 374126. 
Wheelchair. Temporary use of a privately-owned lightweight wheelchair is available. Contact Bernie Connors, tel. 372944. 
Enquiries should be made direct to the contact for the particular service. 
 

The Parish Council is keen to keep residents informed of things happening which affect them and is using the village 
website to give up-to-date information when available. 

 Please check the website www.yarnton-village.org.uk for up-dates. 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 



Could you be a volunteer Assistant Lock Keeper on the River Thames? 
 Last year, the Games Makers were lauded as making a tremendous contribution to the success of the Olympics. On the river Thames, volunteers were making a similar impact, helping boaters at the 45 locks along its length between Lechlade and Teddington.    The Environment Agency, which is the navigation authority for the Thames, is now recruiting for the 2013 season and is looking for volunteers who can commit to assisting at least one day a week between May and the end of September. Volunteers can agree their hours with lock keepers, but need to be available at least from 11 a.m. to 5 p.m.  Volunteers are particularly needed along the river between Reading and Lechlade.  Volunteering is a great way to meet people and to find out more about the Thames, its history, wildlife and management. At the same time volunteers know that they are doing something worthwhile that is really appreciated. Our volunteer assistant lock keepers work alongside paid lock keepers. They help boats pass through the lock safely: taking ropes, directing traffic, and operating sluices and lock gates. They help maintain the site: painting, tidying and gardening. They provide information to visitors, be they on foot or afloat, so that they can make the best of their time on the river. Visitors really appreciate the local knowledge that volunteers can provide.     

   All applicants are invited to an assessment at a local lock. Here they will have the role explained to them and be shown what it involves in practical terms. They will also be assessed to decide which site may be most appropriate for them and to ensure that they have the physical capabilities required. After successful completion of the assessment, they attend an induction course which focuses on safety and preparing them for the lock-side. On the lock-side the volunteers follow a documented training programme before being signed off to take charge of the lock on their own. This will only be for short periods, while the paid keeper is at lunch, for example. The volunteers are there to augment the service provided by paid staff, rather than to replace them.  Volunteers are provided with some uniform and can claim mileage for travel to and from their lock (subject to a daily maximum). They also receive a monthly newsletter which keeps them in touch with what is going on along the river and other activities of the Environment Agency. If you would like to find out more about volunteering on the Thames and to receive an information pack and application form, please contact the Volunteer Team on 01491 828360 or email thames.volunteers@environment-agency.gov.uk 
Demetri Somarakis, River Thames Volunteer Team - Waterways 
Environment Agency, Red Kite House, Howbery Park, Crowmarsh Gifford, Wallingford, OX10 8BD 
 
 

  



                           
                               Yarnton W.I.    We had our Annual Meeting in March, when we looked back on a very successful and enjoyable year.  Doris Tresise was elected for a second year as President, with Carol Cleaver continuing as Secretary.  Sheila Westall stood down as Treasurer after many years of service, and was thanked for all her work over the years.  Mary Chamberlain was elected as Treasurer in her place and we wish her well.  Sheila is staying on the committee, and the other committee members are Ruth Astall, Jenny Austen, Rosemary Barker, Ann Moss, Maureen Rhymes, Melanie Wakefield and Gaynor White.  After the business of the meeting, we were entertained by Gaynor, who gave us a demonstration of Easter Egg decoration. 
This month our speaker is Melissa White, Gaynor’s daughter, 
who will tell us about her involvement with Dreamflight, a 
charity that changes young lives through taking seriously ill 
and disabled children, without their parents, on the holiday of 
a lifetime to Orlando, Florida. Tea hostesses are Sue Brewerton, Dorothy Cherry and Jacqueline Cook. 
Gaynor will be holding a coffee morning in aid of Dreamflight 
on Thursday 20th June at 10.30 a.m. We meet in the Village Hall on Thursday 11th April at  7.45 p.m. and visitors are always welcome at our meetings. On Wednesday 3rd April Maureen Rhymes will be holding a clothes sale at her home, 159 Rutten Lane at 7 p.m., in aid of funds.  If you have any good quality clothing which you no longer want, then please bring it to Maureen’s on 3rd April, labelled with your name and the price you require.  10% of any sales will go to WI, the balance to you, but any clothes not sold must be taken away at the end of the evening. 
Ruth Astall 

 
 
 
 

R & R ELECTRICAL 
 

Free advice and Quotations 
Friendly reliable service, local to Yarnton 

Registered 17th Edition 
All types of work undertaken, 

no job too small. 
Call Richard: 07900 583138  

               or  01865 376719 

 

 

THE PLOUGH 
THE GREEN, UPPER WOLVERCOTE 

 

A LA CARTE RESTAURANT/BAR MEALS/DAILY SPECIALS 
FAMILIES WELCOME.  DISABLED FACILITIES. 

GOOD VEGETARIAN AND GLUTEN FREE MENU CHOICES  
ALWAYS AVAILABLE 

FUNCTION ROOM AVAILABLE FOR ALL TYPES OF PARTIES /MEETINGS 
FREE OF CHARGE (CERTAIN RESTRICTIONS APPLY) 

FRESH FOOD SERVED EVERY DAY INCLUDING SUNDAY EVENING 
SENIORS MENU MONDAY TO SATURDAY 

COME AND SEE US – WE ARE AN INDEPENDENT PUB, 
ESTABLISHED 13 YEARS 

TELEPHONE 01865 556969. WWW.THEPLOUGHOXFORD.CO.UK 
 

 

 
 
Reunion   Following a successful first reunion last year for people who grew up in Yarnton in the 1960s, another reunion has been organised at the Red Lion, Yarnton on Saturday 18th  May from 7.30 p.m. If you, or someone you know, are interested in meeting up with friends from your childhood, please search on Facebook for the group ‘Yarntoners in the 1960s’ for more information. 
Lynne Whitley/Gill Baldwin 
 
 
 

OSTEOPATHY in YARNTON 
  

Conditions that Osteopathy can treat: 
  

Lower back pain, Sciatica, Arthritic pain, 
Neck and shoulder tension, Postural problems, 

Headaches, Stress, Anxiety and Fatigue, Sports 
injuries, Frozen shoulder, Tennis elbow, Asthma, 

Digestive problems. 
  

Anita Watson BSc (Hons) Ost. 
Over 15 years of clinical experience 

Anita is a member of the GOC (General Osteopathic Council) 
and qualified in 1996. 
 07970 527733 

98 Rutten Lane, Yarnton 
anitawatson111@hotmail.co.uk 

www.anitawatson.co.uk 
 

YOGA in YARNTON  
Anita is also a member of the IYA (Iyengar Yoga Association) 

and has been studying Iyengar Yoga since 1997 
and has been teaching since 2006. 

Individual and small group classes available 
at 98 Rutten Lane. 

Please call for details of Yoga classes. 



Thames Valley Police Neighbourhood Update - March 
 
Crime information The month of February has come and gone, and crime continues to occur which affects all of us in some way. It is usually crimes such as burglaries, car crime and criminal damage that cause us most inconvenience and most distress. But remember, we live in the lowest crime area in the whole of TVP. Due to the rise in fuel prices especially diesel, we have seen a rise in thefts of fuel and of number plates. A total of 8 offences of theft from vehicle were recorded for February, but the good news is that whilst arresting a male from one incident, he made admissions to other thefts in the area. Though I am pleased there have been no reported house burglaries, there have been 5 burglaries of business premises, where the theme seems to be taking charity boxes. This saddens me as they are not denying the businesses the money but the charities themselves. If anyone has any information about who may be responsible for these crimes please contact 101. You do not have to leave your name. Or you can call crime stoppers on 0845 555 111.  
Anti Social Behaviour I have been getting reports of intimidation and harassment of residents in Yarnton in the vicinity of the Southern Electric site. I have personally visited the young males who are responsible and harassment warnings have been issued.  
Partnership Activity This is a strong area for the neighbourhood team. A lot of community work has been done recently by PCSO Ian Wilkins with the PEGASUS PROJECT, where he has organised a day in April for vulnerable victims of crime to attend. We will have guest speakers on hand to provide advice on home security, fire awareness and DIY initiatives. There will also be a fun element with the onus on closer community ties. This will be on 9th April at Kidlington Baptist church. I have been working with partners on preventative methods regarding dealing with problem children and the various measures that can be brought in to help, if they are not willing to comply with intervention. 
NAG Priorities  I can report that we have had some success this month with one drugs raid in Yarnton, where a small amount of cocaine was seized and a male dealt with. My team and I are continuing to find cannabis on people and in some areas you can smell it out in the open. We have also conducted both a Metal Theft Operation and a Burglary Operation which involved numerous officers from other Neighbourhoods and as a result several arrests were made. Enquiries are still ongoing to establish if there is enough evidence to charge. 
Sign up to Thames Valley Alert Thames Valley Alerts is the new system for receiving crime and policing updates for your area. The state-of-the-art system allows anyone who signs up to choose what updates they receive and how they would like to receive them. A new option includes receiving information via text and more traditional landline and email messages will still be available. To sign up to receive alerts visit www.thamesvalleyalert.co.uk 
Samantha West, Neighbourhood Policing Administrator - Cherwell LPA, Banbury Police Station, Warwick Road, Banbury, OX16 2AE. 
Tel: 01295 754541, Email: sam.west@thamesvalley.pnn.police.uk 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 
Richard Byrne 
Property Maintenance 
 
All types of property maintenance undertaken 
PVC fascias and guttering, windows and 
doors  
Foundations and drainage. Driveways. 
All types of fencing work 
 
Over 25 years’ experience 
For free quotation please call 
01865 374819 or 07768 448395 
For carpentry work, phone 07748 748658 

  



                                
 

 
 
Local is Best… 
 As you will know, at Fraser’s Budgens we are passionate about sourcing local products where we can. We are currently stocking over 
20 products in the store, and counting!  We are proudly selling properly sourced meat from the Meat Joint at Deddington, safe in the knowledge that any sausage, steak,  burger, or gourmet meal solution is farmed within a few miles of the store. Choosing the best cheeses from the Oxford Cheese Company, where Oxford Blue has achieved legendary status!  Bringing in fabulous florist flowers from just up the road in the Cotswolds from Cotswold 
Flower Barn. These are just a few of our local suppliers: from soups to honey, local beers to mustards, there’s a good range in store.  We have also recently started stocking Ben and Jacobs from just south of Oxford; they do a fantastic range of full flavoured soups and some fantastic ice creams to boot!  Keep an eye out for our local supplier tasting day, the date is to be confirmed, but these days are ever popular where you get to meet the suppliers of some of our great foods - some of them you may even know, as they’re from just around the corner! 
 
       
 
Join our Club…  
  
 
 
 
      
 
 
Students wanted 

     
Suggestions Box  The suggestions box is your way of letting us know your thoughts. We are always looking to improve and will consider any suggestions you may have for the store, no matter how big or small! Whether this be something that could be improved, a new local supplier or a new product you think we should be stocking. Please let us know by popping your suggestion in the box next to the fruit and veg (the bananas to be specific!) 
 
New Charity? 
 Whilst we will always look to support William Fletcher School we would like to give another cause our support as well. If you have a 
charity that is close to your heart, please suggest it to us via the website and we will put it forward. Thank you to those who have given their suggestions so far.  
Get a Half Price Car Wash –exclusive to Platinum Club Members!  You will notice that the voucher for a half price car wash is not at the base of the page any more. Now there is no need for you to wait for your voucher, all you have to do is  join our Platinum Club and you’ll be entitled to a half price car wash anytime Monday to Friday! All you need to do is go to www.frasersbudgens.co.uk.  By joining you will not only get the half price car wash but you will have access to a whole host of other exciting offers! More details are at the top of this page. 

 
Calling all students! If you are a student living locally or know of one who would like some work during the holidays, please get in touch. We are always looking for hard working, enthusiastic students looking to earn some extra money during their break.  Just pick up an application form in store. You will need to be over 18 to apply. 

With membership growing and more and more people taking advantage of the Platinum Club, we hope you have joined so you can also make the most of the offers. We think you’ll love it! If you did have any troubles joining in the past, please do try again or email yarnton@frasergroup.co.uk if you need any assistance.  Just log onto www.frasersbudgens.co.uk or ask in store for more details. But don’t worry, if you don’t have access to the internet you can still join and be entitled to some of the great offers, just by showing your card! 

Platinum Club Benefits 
 

• Half price car washes throughout 
the week 

• 20% off coffee every day 
• 2p off per litre of fuel every 

Sunday 
• Vouchers for money off products 

each month 
• A free product every month! 
• £5 off when you spend £25 in 

store each month! 
• More to come too…. 



 
Senior Club 
 On 14th February we ended the Club’s year with a party, at which we were joined by many friends who regularly join us on our coach outings.  We had a special tea with entertainment by Keith, who sang a variety of songs. The afternoon ended with a bumper raffle.  We were sorry many people were ill and could not come, especially as the weather turned in our favour with sun and higher temperatures. Also in February, on 28th, we had our AGM.  It was agreed we had had a very enjoyable year and day trips were still popular.  The committee elected are: Chairman: Jose Green; Treasurer: Jackie Carpenter; Secretary: Joan Miles. The rest of the committee stayed the same: Chris Green, Marjorie Bradley, Barbara Pinfold, Kath Whitcombe.   We are also pleased to welcome Frances Page.  We were sorry Marjorie was still poorly and wished her well again soon; also to Jim who has missed our meetings due to illness again.  Get well soon. We hope our first coach trip will be on 2nd May.  Details next month, so keep this day free. As usual we will welcome non-members who wish to join us. 
Jose Green, tel. 375644  

Yarnton Village Hall 200 Club  Winners of the draw on 21st February were:      22 Mrs. L. Clack     191 Mrs. M. Bottoms  145 Mr. S. Green       53 Mr. E. Green   
 

 
 

 
 

Yarnton Village Hall 
 
The hall comprises a large Main Hall, Back Room and 
Committee Room. The hall is fully accessible - facilities 
include stage, kitchen, toilets with disabled facilities and 
car park.  The hall is available for hire for meetings, 
training events, shows, lunches, clubs, sales, parties, 
etc. 
The charges for hiring the Main Hall or Back Room are 
per hour unless stated. 
Village residents: £10 
Non Village Residents: £12 
Kitchen: £8 per session 
A deposit of £100 is required when booking the hall. 
For further information or to book the hall please contact 
Booking Secretary on 07948 722633 
 

 
St. Bartholomew’s Church Pancake Party    We are delighted to announce that a total of £300.45 was raised for Helen and Douglas House with an additional £121.50 on their sales table.  It was wonderful to see so many villagers there. Our sincere thanks to all who gave so generously with their time, help and support for such a worthwhile cause. 
Gill Rowbotham 
 

 

 
  



Conifer Trees in Our Gardens  I love trees - in the right place – but as many are finding, evergreen conifers which are allowed to grow unchecked can create a huge nuisance in our gardens, which can severely affect neighbouring properties.  Their denseness blocks out valuable sunlight, and don’t we need as much of that as we can get these days?  The outgrowth inhibits anything much surviving underneath. We had a situation on our boundary which could not be reconciled with our neighbours despite several requests over the years, and so when we became aware that the law now enabled such situations to be formally challenged we took our case to Cherwell District Council.   High hedge situations are decided under the Anti-Social Behaviour Act of 2003, and the legislation is restricted to certain types of hedge (taken from CDC website): 
• Be wholly or predominantly evergreen or semi-evergreen. This means it must retain some live foliage throughout the year. Beech hedges, for example, are excluded as although they often retain leaves throughout the winter, these leaves are dead and brown.  
• Consist of a line of two or more trees or shrubs. The legislation does not apply to single trees.  
• Be at least 2m in height. This is measured from natural ground level at the point at which the hedge is growing, usually on the hedge owner’s land.  
• Form a barrier to light or access.  
• Adversely affect your enjoyment of your property by virtue of its height. Problems related to hedge roots are specifically excluded.  The height to which a hedge might be directed to be reduced is determined by a formula using windows and height of property, etc, and in our case the decision was to reduce the height by just under half; we were then left with just the overhang to cut back.   The notice requires that the ‘hedge’ is then maintained to that height year on year and the notice also attaches to the property and moves with it when it is sold.  The process has taken the best part of a year – but we have achieved the objective of getting morning sunshine onto the back of our bungalow, and look forward to a reduction in our heating bills.  Even though there is a fee from the District Council for the `High hedge service’, it has been worth it.  Further information at http://www.cherwell.gov.uk/index.cfm?articleid=1739 The officer in charge of high hedge issues is Mr Rob Lowther and he can be contacted on 01295 221623 or rob.lowther@cherwell-dc.gov.uk 
Name and address supplied 
 

 
 



 
 

 
 

Aquarius Plumbing 
Tel: 01865 513058. Mob: 07984 121743 

Email:  enquiries@aquariusplumbingltd.com 
Web: http://www.aquariusplumbingltd.com 

Free estimates  
No job too small 

Domestic Plumbing Work - Domestic Electrical Work 
Wall Tiling - Floor Tiling – Plastering - Loft Insulation 

Environmentally friendly upgrades 

Reliable and honest 
Local to Yarnton 

 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 
 
Thank you  I want to thank everyone for attending my mum's funeral in March.  We couldn't have asked for a better day weather-wise and we really appreciated the cards we received and the kind words of support.  Mum had lived in the village for over 60 years and it was lovely to see people at the funeral that she had known for all those years.  Thank you so much everyone - it really meant a lot to the family. 
Linda McCloskey 
 

 
 
 

 
  



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Team Vicar: The Reverend Nathan Jarvis, tel. 01865 849352, 26 Church Lane, Yarnton 
Team Rector: Canon Adrian Daffern, tel. 01993 811415   As we go to press, our Vicar, the Reverend Nathan Jarvis, has been ill for the last few weeks. We wish him a speedy and full recovery. Our April message comes from Canon Adrian Daffern, Team Rector of the Benefice of Blenheim, of which Yarnton and Begbroke are a part:  Last year I went on the trip of a lifetime – my first ever visit to the Holy Land. I have been ordained for 21 years in June; 21 years of preaching and teaching about Jesus – and yet I had never been to the place where he was born (Bethlehem), the place where he grew up (Nazareth), the place where he was taught (Galilee), and the place where he died and rose again (Jerusalem) – until then. It is hard to describe just how much this affected me. All I can say is that for 21 years I feel as if I have been reading the Bible in black and white – whereas now everything is in colour. Even though so much of Israel/Palestine has changed in the last 2000 years, much remains the same. To walk where he walked, and to pray where he prayed – faith came alive for me in a new way, and faith, and life, will never be the same again.  We have just celebrated the events of Jesus’ Passion – the last week of his life and ministry, his entry into Jerusalem on Palm Sunday, the Last Supper, his arrest and torture, his crucifixion, his death, and – Alleluia! – his resurrection.  But why bother? Or, to be more precise, why should you bother? Because he did it all for you. And he longs for you to take a step towards him, to look at his face, to hear his voice, and to feel his touch. And if you wonder how on earth you might do any of that, or what it might mean, just come along to church, or be brave and give Nathan a ring! Because when Jesus Christ is at the centre of your life, things make sense in a way that they never did before. Canon Adrian Daffern    
CHURCH DIARY 
(see also regular service times below) 
 Sat 20th  Men’s Breakfast Sun 21st  Eucharist for Healing and Wholeness   6 p.m. St. Bartholomew’s    (Please note that there will be no other  
  services on this day) Sat 27th   Women’s Breakfast Sun 28th  Messy Church   3 p.m. – 5 p.m. St. Mary Magdalene’s    Church, Woodstock 
 
REGULAR SERVICE TIMES 
(every week unless otherwise stated) 
 
St. Bartholomew’s Church, Church Lane, 
Yarnton. 
The Church is open every day from 10 a.m. – 4 p.m. 
Sundays 8 a.m.  Holy Communion, Book of Common Prayer, at St. Bartholomew’s 11 a.m.   Holy Communion, Common Worship,   at St. Bartholomew’s 
  Coffee after the service.  
Weekday Service Wednesday 9.30 a.m., St. Bartholomew’s 

 
 
WEDDINGS If you wish to be married in St. Bartholomew’s we will be happy to do all we can to make your day as special as possible. You are advised to contact Rev’d Nathan Jarvis or Canon Adrian Daffern as soon as possible in your planning if you wish to be married in church.  
 
 
BAPTISM Baptism is the sacrament by which we take the big step in the Christian life into full membership of the church. Anyone wishing to be baptised, or wanting to have their child baptised at St. Bartholomew’s should contact Rev’d. Nathan Jarvis. or Canon Adrian Daffern. 
 
 
Churchwarden: Charlotte Rayner, 3 Paternoster Court, Yarnton, tel.  01865 849534 
 
  
 
  



Oxfordshire Autism Alert Card  
 The Oxfordshire Autism Alert Card is available free of 
charge to anyone in the county with autism.  It can be shown if the holder needs: 

• Support from  their contacts 
• Help in difficult/stressful situations 
• Help from police officers or other emergency services 
• Help on public transport 
• To explain about  autism   It will also assist people to identify that they are dealing with someone with autism.  If presented with a card, please support the cardholder using the advice on the card and contact their named supporters. The scheme provides free autism training for police and other services. 

Alert Card leaflets and posters available on request.  For more information: www.autismoxford.org.uk 
Tel: 0844 381 4484; Email: 

alertcard@autismoxford.org.uk 
 
 

 
 

Note:  This seems to be a very good initiative from the District 
Councils and worth signing up to in order to get a better deal 
on energy prices with collective bargaining. 

 

Community Education at the Marlborough School, 
Woodstock 
 Our Community Education programme for 2012-2013 is available. It is available to download on the Marlborough School website www.marlborough.oxon.sch.uk (Community tab then Courses for Adults), or if you would like a free copy or to book a place please telephone 01993 813592 or email comed.4560@marlborough.oxon.sch.uk. We pride ourselves on our warm friendly service.  Give us a try – we’re sure you won’t be disappointed.  We aim to offer a wide variety of courses at reasonable prices, our tutors are all high calibre and passionate about their subject areas.  Come along and be inspired. 
Classes beginning in April (exercise classes can be joined at any point during this term – ring for more information about availability):   
Weekly Classes Pilates all levels, Tuesday 5.15 p.m. and 6.20 p.m. Hula Hooping Adult and Parent and Child, Wednesday  5.30 p.m. and 4.30 p.m. Yoga all levels, Thursday 7 p.m. - 8.30 p.m., Tuesday 7 a.m. – 8 a.m., Monday 7 p.m. - 8.30 p.m. Calligraphy all levels, Thursday 7 p.m. – 9 p.m. Creative Writing with Poetry, Wednesday 7.30 p.m. – 9.30 p.m. Italian Next Steps (for people that know a little or who have attended Beginners), Monday 7.30 p.m. - 9.30 p.m. Badminton all levels, Monday and Thursday 7 p.m. – 8 p.m. Archery all levels, Monday and Thursday 8 p.m. – 9 p.m. Golf all levels, Saturdays 12.30 p.m. – 1 .30 p.m. Spanish - Beginners, Intermediate, Wednesday 7.30 p.m. -9.30 p.m. Watercolour Painting, Tuesday 7.15 p.m. - 9.15 p.m. Computing for the Terrified, Monday 4 p.m. – 6 p.m. Computing Next Steps, Wednesday 4 p.m. – 6 p.m. Singing Beginners, Tuesday 7 p.m. – 8 p.m. Singing Choir, Tuesday 8.15 p.m. - 9.30 p.m. 
Saturday One-day or Half -day Workshops We are holding the fifth of our five Saturday workshops on 18th May.  Courses running are: 
Saturday, 18th May Anyone Can Dance (afternoon); Applemac Moving On; Aromatherapy Facial (morning); Indian Head Massage (afternoon); Introduction to Curtain Making; Glass Engraving (only 6 students taken; not offered anywhere else in Oxfordshire); PC Maintenance; Portrait Drawing; Stained Glass; Watercolour Demonstration (morning); Yoga (morning) 
Weekend Course, Saturday and Sunday 15th and 16th 
June Stained Glass Leaded Workshop   
Mrs.  Jenny Bodinham, Community Education and Woodstock 
Partnership, The Marlborough Church of England School, 
Tel. 01993 813592 01993 811431, Ext. 228 
Email: comed.4560@marlborough.oxon.sch.uk 

 
 
 
 



Yarnton-with-Begbroke History Society  On Tuesday, 16th April the Society holds its AGM, and this year it will be in Yarnton.  The AGM will be followed by an opportunity for members to show and discuss their own interesting artefacts.  
Helen Anderson 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
  No More Creases 
  Contact Sarah on 07824 885802 
  Ironing service 

 
If you hate ironing or you’re just too busy, 

then give me a call 
 

Ironing carried out in clean, 
smoke-free environment 

Returned wrapped on hangers or folded 
whatever your preference 

Simply drop off or ask about 
collect and return service 

 
 
 
 

PILATES CLASSES  
 
 

PRIVATE AND SMALL GROUP CLASSES 
IN CASSINGTON 

 
BY ANGELA JAMESON 

 
 

I offer a variety of small group classes 
for a more one-to-one experience: 

from beginner to advanced, 
pre-natal, post-natal, 

and I am also able to cater for a variety 
of back, shoulder and knee injuries.  

 
 

For more information, to book a private lesson 
or a 6-week course please call 

07966 297430 or 
email angela.jameson@physically-fit.co.uk or 

check out www.physically-fit.co.uk 
for a class timetable. 

 
 

 



 

  

 
 
 
 

 
 
 The Kidlington (Yarnton & Begbroke) Netball Club, established in this area several years ago, continues to offer outdoor netball to women and girls of all standards. This winter has not been the best for outdoor team sport, with some matches having to be postponed, but we continue with Club Night  when there is no snow or heavy rain, on Tuesdays at Rutten Lane, 
Yarnton 7 p.m. - 8.30 p.m. providing training for those who are participating in the regular league matches, as well as Back to Netball, and for those taking up the game at a more recreational pace.  U16, U14, U12 and Highfive sessions are supported by our coaches, with six teams playing in the Oxfordshire Junior League on Sunday mornings.  Please contact Tess tessa.horn@gmail.com for further information on our junior sessions. Whatever your age, if you are thinking that netball could be a fun and fitness activity which you would like to participate in - do consider coming along to our club.  For updated information please contact:  Club Secretary - Paula - kidlington.netball@hotmail.co.uk.  

 
 
 

 
 

Kidlington 
Netball  

Club 



 
 

PURE WATER CLEANING 
  

We clean window glass, window frames, fascias, 
conservatory roofs, gutters and down-pipes - 

whatever you need cleaned 
 

Smear-free glass 
Easy access up to 30 feet/9 metres 

 
Call Chris Black on 07857 985 100 

info@smearfreewindows.com 
  

No job too small - visits by appointment 
Fully trained and insured 

 
 
 

 

 
Hoverflies  These brightly-coloured insects do look like wasps sometimes, but are stingless flies. They are cleverly avoided by predators as they look like dangerous wasps.  240+ hoverfly species are in Britain. Adults are found on flowers throughout spring, summer and autumn. Hoverfly larvae sometimes resemble small slugs. They all have different feeding habits. They may eat plants, feed on rotting wood and fungi, or dine on dead insects. They can be found between March and November, depending on the species. Keep an eye out for them hovering near and resting on flowers. Many seem to enter conservatories and greenhouses too. The adult hoverflies like flowers where there is easy access to the nectar. Good plants to encourage these helpful insects are aster, ‘poached egg’ plant, ‘baby blue eyes’, ice plant, phacelia, ivy and poppies. Some of these plants are great for growing in tubs and containers on patios, so even if you don’t have a great expanse of garden, you can still play your part in attracting them. Have a look out in your garden and see what other plants hoverflies are attracted to; we would love to know and expand our own knowledge. 
Stuart Mabbutt, Wildlife Gardening Specialist, 01865 747243 

 

 

 
ALAN WHITLEY  

 PAINTER AND DECORATOR City and Guilds Qualified Over 35 years experience 
 

Interior and Exterior  
Wallpapering 

 No job too small  For Free Estimates contact: Phone: 01865460179 or 07906301589 Email: alanmwhitley@gmail.com 5 Merton Way, Yarnton 
 



Woodstock Methodist Church, Oxford Street, Woodstock 
Kidlington Methodist Church, Oxford Road, Kidlington 

 
Minister: The Revd. Jonathan Todd, tel. 01865 842214, Email: jonathan.todd@oxfordmethodists.org.uk 

Lay Worker: Malcolm Bromhall, tel. 01865 373958, Email: malcolm.bromhall@oxfordmethodists.org.uk 
Web: www.woodstockmethodists.org.uk, www.kidlingtonmethodistchurch.co.uk  There are no Methodist churches in Yarnton, but you will find one in both Woodstock and Kidlington. Details of our forthcoming services are below, but there are also various midweek activities, details of which can be found on the appropriate website. Everyone is welcome to come and join us at any time. 

 

Services in April
 

Woodstock 7th  10.30 a.m. Joanna Tulloch 14th  10.30 a.m. Rev. Philip Beuzeval 21st  10.30 a.m. Jan Grimwood 28th  10.30 a.m. Rev. Jonathan Todd      (Holy Communion)   We also have a Junior Church which meets every week at 10.30 a.m. and ranges in age from two to early teens. The first part of the morning is shared with the adults in church before we then go round to the church hall to share in our own activities. We are always delighted to see new members, whether with or without their parents!     
AIRPORT TRANSFERS 

WITNEY SHUTTLE 
 

The Witney Shuttle operates a 
daily, door-to-door, timetabled, 

airport transfer service from Yarnton 
to all terminals at 

Heathrow & Gatwick. 
 

Heathrow £59 pp return, Gatwick £79 pp 
return (if two people travel). The more people 

in your group, the less you pay. Under 2s travel 
free when each is accompanied by a full fare 

paying adult. 
 

Visit our website for timetables/fares or give us 
a call on our freephone number. 

 

 
 

WWW.WITNEYSHUTTLE.COM 
0800 043 46 33  

 Every Friday we meet at 9.30 a.m. for a short informal time of prayer followed by coffee. On the third Friday of the month, this incorporates a celebration of communion. All welcome! 
 
Kidlington 7th   10 a.m. Malcolm Bromhall 14th  10 a.m. Hannah Stammers 21st     10 a.m. Ian Leck 28th  10 a.m. Jennifer Thompson  The Kidlington church also runs a Junior Church and crèche on Sunday mornings.   

 
 

  



A Thorny Problem - Cyclists Beware !  If you use the cycle path on the east side of the Woodstock Road (A44) between Langford Lane and the Texaco Garage you will no doubt have incurred punctures. The majority of the hedgerows along this stretch are thorny.  When they are ‘pruned’ - and I  use the word loosely as the machine which does it is more like a threshing machine - it scatters small pieces of twigs, with thorns about 10 metres in either direction.  This is fine as a long as the cycle paths are swept afterwards, but they are not. I have contacted the Council on three occasions and have also mentioned it to the Councillors in Yarnton and Begbroke.  So far nothing has been done.  I was informed by the Council that the owners of the fields used contractors to cut the hedgerows, who should then tell the Council so they can  sweep  the cycle paths/roads – it doesn’t work. The resultant punctures cost money,  are time consuming,  cause delays in getting to and from work and a general inconvenience.  On occasion I have resorted to using the A44 itself, which is not only a danger to myself but also to motorists. If you are a cyclist who has encountered this problem you may like to support me by phoning  the County Council  Highways Dept on 01865 792422 to complain. 
Chris Brooks 
 
 
 

GM 
GARAGE DOORS 

 Repairs – Installation – Automation 
All types of garage doors fitted 

Free, no obligation quotes 
10 Year guarantee on all doors 

 
Contact : Matt Brogden 

T: 01865 373973  M: 07867 628291  
 www.gm-garagedoors.com 

 gmgaragedoors@hotmail.com 
 
 
 
Book Reading Group  The Book Reading Group’s book for discussion in April is ‘Forty Rules of Love’ by Elif Shafak.  Meetings start at  7.30 p.m., usually on the first Monday in the month.  May’s book is ‘The Finkler Question’ by Howard Jacobson.   New members most welcome.  Contact number: 371656. 
Helen Anderson 

St. Thomas More Catholic Church, Kidlington 
St. Hugh of Lincoln Catholic Church, Woodstock Parish Priest: Fr. Christopher Greaney, B.A., S.T.B.  
Times of Mass 
St. Thomas More Saturday Vigil   6 p.m. Sunday    11 a.m. 
Weekdays Tuesday   9.30 a.m.  Wednesday   9.30 a.m. Thursday   9.30 a.m. Friday    12 noon Saturday   10 a.m. 
St. Hugh of Lincoln Sunday    9.30 a.m. Wednesday    12 noon 
Sacrament of Reconciliation, Kidlington, Saturdays 10.30 a.m. - 11 a.m., 5.15 p.m. - 5.45 p.m., or any time at call. 
Baptism and Marriage by appointment.  Young children go into the sacristy for part of the 11 a.m. Sunday Mass to celebrate their own liturgy. Coffee is served after the 9.30 a.m. Sunday Mass at  St. Hugh and after the 11 a.m. Mass at St. Thomas More. St. Thomas More Primary School is next to the Catholic Church in Kidlington. If you would like your child to attend this school, please contact Fr. Chris on 377093, or the Headteacher Mrs. M. Buller on 373674. A mini-bus collects from surrounding villages. 
 

 
 
A messy problem!  I am sure other people will have noticed the problem of cigarette butts around the bus shelter for Great Close Road. It's a dirty embarrassing mess at the minute.   

   Could a sign be put up on the lamp post to deter this?  
Helen Tyas  
  



 
 

 
 

 
Yarnton Village Hall - 200 Club  We have vacant numbers for the above club.  Prizes are £25 per week paid out every fourth week, with bonuses of £50 in June and £100 in December. Annual subscription fee of £12 now becomes due.  Payment can be either by cash or cheque made payable to Yarnton Village Hall. Please join this worthwhile fund-raising event for your local hall and be in with the chance of winning £25 every week. Thank you to all existing members; collectors will be calling during April for your subscriptions.  If you require any more information please contact Lynne Newin 373852     

 
YARNTON MEDICAL PRACTICE 

163 Rutten Lane, Yarnton 
OX5 1LT 

Telephone 379345 
www.kidlingtonandyarntonsurgery.co.uk  

 
Opening Hours 

Monday 8.00 - 18.00 
Tuesday 8.30 - 18.00 
Wednesday 8.30 - 12.30 
Thursday 8.30 - 18.00 
 Friday 8.30 - 18.00 

 
Diabetic & Asthma Clinics,  
Baby Immunisation Clinic        
 – phone for appointment 

 
Well Baby Clinic 

First Thursday of the month 
2.00 -3.00 
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